政府總部 民政事務局

香港灣仔 軒尼詩道一百三十號 修頓中心三十一樓



GOVERNMENT SECRETARIAT HOME AFFAIRS BUREAU

31ST FLOOR, SOUTHORN CENTRE, 130 HENNESSY ROAD, WAN CHAI, HONG KONG.

本局檔號 OUR REF

: HAB/CR 1/34/63 Pt.20

話 TEL NO.

: 2835 1405

圖文傳真 FAXLINE

: 2591 6002

電郵地址 EMAIL ADD.: as 4@hab.gov.hk

By Fax (2509 9055) 8 February 2005

Ms Flora TAI Clerk to Panel Legislative Council Legislative Council Bldg. 8 Jackson Road, Central Hong Kong

Dear Ms TAI,

LegCo Panel on Home Affairs

Submission of the second report by the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region Government in the light of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights to the United Nations

Thank you for your letter of 4 February.

The report is overdue due to the need to update the report in the light of major developments that took place outside the intended reporting period but that were too important to defer to the hearing or to the third report. I am pleased to inform you that the Permanent Mission of the People's Republic of China in Geneva submitted our report to the UN Secretariat on 14 January 2005.

Yours sincerely,

(Miss Amy Yeung) for Secretary for Home Affairs